
We are excited to share with you that we bought the
property we mentioned in our September letter. At the
moment a fence around the property is being built. We are
using money from inheritance that we received. We hope to
begin building the church in just a couple of weeks. There is
enough of the money that we are donating from the
inheritance to build the church with an auditorium, a small
office, a small sound room, a classroom, and restrooms. We
had hoped to build a fellowship hall that would also be used
as a children’s church and a couple more classes, but we don’t have enough funds for
that. It will be okay if we can’t do that at this time, but we wanted to share this need
with you. Some people have asked about helping with the building or about helping
with big projects, so we wanted to share this need for those who might be interested in
helping. In order to make the building big enough for the fellowship hall/children’s
church we would need between $20,000 to $25,000 more. If anyone would like to help
out with this, you can send a check to Galilean Baptist Church. Please include a note
letting us know it is for the new church building. If you would like more information
about this please email or call us. Our contact information is below. Most importantly,
please pray for God to give us wisdom in this project. We praise the Lord for allowing
us to build this church for His glory! Also, please pray for us to be able to get

permission to put a small cemetery on the property as well.

We have been so encouraged by how our church is
growing. Not only is it a blessing to watch the church grow
in number, but it is a bigger blessing to see the members
growing spiritually and helping each other. A teenager
came last night who is struggling with some big problems.
It was wonderful to watch all the adults as they prayed for
her and encouraged her. One lady who is struggling with
cancer herself shared how God is helping her through her

trial. Another lady who is blind and lives alone shared with her how God helps her daily.
It is a blessing to be a part of what God is doing here in Tak, Thailand.

We had Christmas services in three schools. It was once again a great opportunity to
share the true meaning of Christmas with the students and teachers. At church we had
Christmas services in three different languages. Around 80 people came to the
Burmese Christmas service, also around 80 people came for the Thai Christmas
service, and 17 people came for the Christmas service for English speakers. There
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were people from Thailand, Myanmar, America, the
Philippines, Wales, and Ireland! It is exciting to share
the gospel with people from all over the world!

Please also pray for our health. All of us have been
sick with sinus infections and bronchitis and Richard
fell and fractured his foot two weeks ago. He got the
cast off yesterday, but it is still swollen and painful.

Thank you for your prayers for us and our ministry.
God is blessing and we are so thankful to Him and to
each of you who make it possible for us to serve here.
God bless you!
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